

## TOWN OF TISBURY

office of

## THE BOARD OF HEALTH

PO Box 666, 66 High Point Lane

Vineyard Haven, Massachusetts 02568

Telephone (508) 696-4290

Fax (508) 696-7341

MEETING MINUTES – September 10, 2020 – 4:00 PM

The Tisbury Board of Health (BOH) reconvened their meeting of September 8<sup>th</sup> to determine a low to moderate risk level for resuming sports activities at Town of Tisbury-owned athletic fields on Thursday, September 10, 2020, at 4:00 PM.

Due to ongoing efforts to prevent the spread of COVID-19, the meeting was held virtually.

Chairman Boyd called the meeting to order at 4:00 PM.

Commissioners in attendance were Chairman Malcolm Boyd, Dr. Michael Loberg, Vice-Chairman, and Jeff Pratt, Clerk. Ms. Maura Valley, Health Agent, was also in attendance.

## Sports programs

Effective September 10, 2020, the commissioners voted to adopt Massachusetts' Youth and Adult Amateur Sports Activities, Phase 3, Step 1 Guidelines as effective August 17, 2020.

As such, for the above motion, the commissioners recommended that facility operators and associated individual activity organizers operate in accordance with the State guidelines as adopted by the Tisbury Board of Health on September 10, 2020. Sporting activities will be limited to low contact sports that are thought to represent moderate risk and described in section 3A of the regulations consistent with the code and as further described in section 3B. The BOH is further restricting activities and sporting activities to level 2, competitive practices (inter-teen games, contact drills, and scrimmages). Deliberate contact is to be eliminated. Intermittent contact is to be minimized, and where necessary, supplemented with the use of face masks as further delineated in Section 4 of the regulations for level 2, including baseball, softball, and soccer scrimmages. Facility operators and activity organizers are to familiarize themselves with the safety protocols and responsibilities in Section 5 of the regulations and submit a

COVID-19 control plan to the BOH before commencing sports activities at Town of Tisburyowned athletic fields.

Both motions were adopted for recommendations to the Board of Selectman.

The Board of Health commissioners adjourned at 4:15 PM on Thursday, September 10, 2020 at 4 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Valerie Soushek Administrative Secretary

Document(s)

The Board of Health commissioners accept the meeting minutes, dated September 10th, 2020, as presented.

Date: Signed: Malcolm Boyd

D483FA4AA889417...